
Dear Parents/Carers 

Welcome back to the second half of the Spring Term.  I hope your child enjoyed the 
half term break.  Last week many of our students were lucky enough to participate in 
the school ski trip to Pila in Aosta, Italy and by all accounts had a wonderful time and 
all returned without injury!  Apart from skiing down mountains, students also had the 
opportunity to take part in evening activities such as bowling, playing pool and eating 
at a local Italian Pizzeria.  Trips such as this provide a great opportunity for students 
and staff to build really positive relationships, learn a new skill and experience new 
places.  We are very grateful to staff who give their time to provide activities such as 
these, therefore I would like to take this opportunity to publicly thank them for their 
commitment to the College. We have more activities to look forward to it. You will 
see next week is a busy week for parents/carers of Year 8 whose children are         
participating in the Year 8 PGL or Madrid residential trips with information evenings 
on both Tuesday and Wednesday. We look forward to welcoming you to the College. 

We are now midway through the year, a time when standards can start to slip, 
however it is pleasing to see the positive manner in which our students have     
returned to College. Our Key Stage 4 students are demonstrating their              
commitment to their studies through their engagement with our structured        
revision programme. Thank you for your ongoing support in ensuring we maintain 
our expectations regarding uniform and ensuring your child arrives at College 
with the correct equipment.  Please would you remind your child that coats are 
not an alternative to a College jumper therefore if they are worried they may be 
cold in a lesson they need to ensure they have a jumper as coats will be               
requested to be removed in lessons. 

You may have seen in the news this week that the Government has issued new guidance with regards to the 
use of mobile phones in schools.  At CVCC our mobile phone policy already reflects the updated                 
Government guidance.  Just to confirm, mobile phones are not allowed to be used by students at any time 
during the school day including at break and lunchtimes.  Please help to enforce healthy habits with regards 
to phone and social media usage at home. 

Finally, please can I remind you to be considerate and respectful of our neighbours at drop off and collection 
times.  In particular, please be aware that Tower View is a private road and should not be used at any 
time. Thank you as always for your continued support, it is a significant factor in helping us to retain our     
culture and ethos. 

 I hope you have a lovely weekend. 

 

 

Sara Jacobs, Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 27 February— Year 8 Residential Information Evening 6.00 to 7.00pm in Post 16 block 

Wednesday 28 February  - Year 8 Madrid Residential Information Evening 5.30 to 6.30pm in the Hall 

Thursday 29 February—Year 8 Parents Evening 4 to 7.00pm 



Post 16 Visitor 

Thank you to Rob Cooke of Project Trust who came into Year 12’s Tutorial session on 
Wednesday afternoon to talk about gap years.  This is Rob’s second visit this academic 
year, having met with Year 13 in the autumn term. 

Project Trust provides international volunteering opportunities for young people aged 
17-25, based in Latin America, Africa and Asia. Many students were inspired by Rob’s 
talk and the possibilities, challenges and experiences described – taking away leaflets 
to discuss and reflect on at home. 

  

Post 16 Applications 

Year 11 students who have applied to Post 16 will now have received a letter confirming the date of their meeting 
with Miss Haynes, which are scheduled in the 2 weeks before the Easter break. Please contact Sue Voysey 
(voyseys@clystvale.org) if you have any questions about this. 

  

Big Friday Netball Tournament 

Please see Mr Powell’s write-up and photos of the excellent staff v students netball 
match that took place on the Friday before half term, for full details of this fun and 
exciting event!  More similar events are planned for the coming term. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday  9 & Sunday 10 March—Ten Tors Weekend Camp 

Thursday 21 March—Year 12 Parents Evening 4.30 to 6.30pm 

Thursday 28 March—Non Uniform day 

Friday 29 March to  Sunday 14 April inclusive—Easter Holiday 
 

15 April  - Non Pupil Day 

16 April—Students Return  

27 to 31 May —Summer Half Term 

24 July—Summer Holiday Begins 

 

mailto:voyseys@clystvale.org


Who should I contact? 

If you are struggling with the online messaging or catering please see below who to 
email. 

EduLink queries- please direct these to studentservices@clystvale.org 

School Gateway queries- please direct these to financepsf@clystvale.org 

 

HPV Vaccinations 

The HPV vaccination is mainly for Year 8 students, please complete the form via 
http://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/HPV.aspx even if you do not consent 
to it being given to your child. On the day, there is also a chance of older year groups 
(Year 9/10/11) to receive the vaccination if they missed it when it was due in Year 8. 
If you require more information about this vaccination please call the nurses on 
01392 342678.  

The consent form closes at midday on 13th March 2024.  

 

Year 8 Parents' Evening 

Year 8 Parents' Evening will be held virtually on Thursday 29th February 2024. You 
will now have all had an invitation to book appointments.  

Some teachers have 2 or more classes to see, so if you cannot book with the teacher 
for the evening, please add yourself to the waiting list. There is an icon at the top of 
the column to do this. 

Parents can add the other parent/ guardian to the appointment by  clicking on my 
bookings and the icon above. 

 

Year 8 Residential Information Evening 

Join Miss Watt Tuesday 27th February 2024 6pm to 7pm in the Post 16 block to find 
out more. 

 

Lost Property 

In Student Services we have a huge amount of lost property, especially coats and wa-
ter bottles. If your child has lost anything, please ask them to come down during 
break or lunch to look for their lost items. Art the end of each term, we will dispose 
of any left over items, this maybe to charity shops if in good condition. 

 

Developmental Language Disorder Family & Friends Information and Q&A Event 

On Tuesday 19th March, 7-8pm, there is a free online question and answer event for 
the families and friends of young people with a diagnosis of developmental language 
disorder. Please use the link below to sign up  

What's on? | Engage with DLD (engage-dld.com) 

 

https://www.kernowimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/HPV
https://www.engage-dld.com/whats-on


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Last call for KS4 and 5 Revision Planners  

We have been able to secure less than half price revision planners for KS4 and 5    
students who would like to purchase one. Revision planners have proven beneficial 
for students in organising their studies in the past. These CGP planners contain key 
information for most subject alongside guidance on how to revise effectively and 
tools to help you plan and organise your time.  

Planners cost only £2.50 if purchased through school (instead of £5.99 if purchased 
outside of school) and can be  ordered through school Gateway on the website. Last 
date for orders is the 25th February, and planners will be available for collection the 
following week.  

 

Catering 

We have a new menu from Clever Chefs. We hope that the students will enjoy the 
variety of  food. Please remember that if your child receives Free School Meals, their 
best option is to get a meal deal which costs the £2.40 allowance. This includes a 
main meal, pudding and a cuplet of orange or apple juice. 

The new menu is shared below and on the following page. 
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  Max Lloyd 7GRTU 

   NP2N 7GHE 

  NP2N 7RER 

  7RGG 

   Tobias Hancock 7YCBO 

   Cody Disley 7YCFL 

 Layla Boyce 8GMN 

 Delilah Hartley 8GLT 

 8RDF 

 Aston Bailey 8RTMA 

 Lexi Salter 8YGGA 

  William Askew 8YBH 

 Bella Tweedie 9GCMC 

 George Guerin 9GDJ 

 Charlie Lewis 9RBAT 

 Lucas Matterface 9RNS 

 Lily Crawford 9YMBR 

  Zoe Troop 9YSWA 

   Guy Earnshaw 10GABR 

   Tom Ruddlesden 10GDH 

Lucy Jones 10RZB 

  Ruby Hopkins 10RSGA 

 Jasper Forty 10YSS 

  Gethin Rees-Lee 10YADA 

  NP2N 11GAW 

  Ronnie Woodger 11GGT 

 Laila Steer 11RMAH 

 Isaac Bowden 11RCMO 

  Charlotte Curwood 11YDST 

  Phoebe Baines 11YLH 

 Joel Buckeridge 12JP 

Reception: 01392 461407 Email: admin@clystvale.org 

Sara Jacobs 

Lisa Martin 

Paul Sutton 

Ann Hopkins 

Allen Bailey 

Louise Telford 

Claire Haynes 

Lisa Jones 

Principal 

Deputy Principal (Curriculum) 

Deputy Principal (Pastoral) 

College Manager 

Assistant Principal 

SENDCo & Assistant Principal 

Head of Post 16 

Early Help  

Jacobss@clystvale.org 

martinl@clystvale.org 

suttonp@clysvale.org 

hopkinsa@clysvale.org 

baileya@clystvale.org 

telfordl@clystvale.org 

haynesc@clystvale.org 

jonesl1@clystvale.org 

 

Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        
reward one member of their tutor group for something     
outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 
demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 
what amazing thing they’ve done. 



 

Big Friday Netball Tournament 

Well done to all the Staff, Post 16 students and Year 11 students that took part in last Friday's netball tournament. 
Poor weather forced the event indoors at the last minute but that did not quell the enthusiasm from all present. 
Staff arrived confident of a win but were faced with youthful exuberance from the Post 16 students and a well  
polished and practiced squad from Year 11. The staff were able to field two teams and stalwarts Mrs Bennett and 
Mrs Borgan-Davies used all their leadership and knowledge to shepherd their less able colleagues into position. 
Mr Workman opened the scoring against the Year 12 squad whilst Mr Stapleton shot in for two more against the 
Year 13 squad. Indeed it was Harry from the Year 13 squad who picked up the sharp shooter award with most 
scores. With 5 teams all competing on the one court it was fast and furious with Year 11 beating the red bibbed 
staff and drawing with Post 16 yellow. Pink bibbed staff failed to win but mustered a draw against Post 16 yellow. 
As the lunch rattled to a frenetic conclusion all teams finish all lined up for a team photo full of smiles and      
promises to repeat the event later in the Spring when the weather improves.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Reporting an Absence 

Parents are expected to inform us of their child’s absence before 9.00 a.m. on each day of absence providing the 
reason for absence. If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each              
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's 
sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. If you 
do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is            
important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. In addition, the College may ask you to    
provide medical proof if your child is absent from College due to illness. 

Lateness 

The school day (first registration session) starts at 8.50 am, all students are expected to be in their classroom at 
this time. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between     
attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical appointments means that often students 
can attend school first and return afterwards. By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping 
their attendance levels as high as possible. We ask that parents/carers send their child into school for morning 
registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the morning. Similarly,                    
appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after Period 4 - during 
lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment if they can. 

Please give the school as much notice as possible, at least two weeks’ notice is useful. 

If the appointment requires the pupil to leave during the day, they must be signed out by an adult listed on the 
student’s record at the main reception. 

Please follow this process if your child is going to be absent from school: 

 

 



Maintenance Caretaker x 2 

Salary £26216 actual salary (pay award pending) 

Job Type Permanent 

Location Devon 

Description 

Starting as soon as possible, we are looking to recruit two good, maintenance allrounders. Ideally, you will have a 

range of maintenance skills including carpentry, plumbing, plastering etc. A trade background would be desirable 

but not essential. We have two different shift patterns on offer. For the right candidates, if they are in agreement, 

there may be the possibility to operate a two week shift rota. Early Shift Hours of Work: Term Time 36 hours 40 

minutes per week x 39 weeks 07:00 to 15:00 Monday to Friday with 40 minutes unpaid break per day; Holiday 

Time 36 hours 40 minutes per week x 13 weeks 08:00 to 16:00 Monday to Friday with 40 minutes unpaid break 

per day. Late Shift Hours of Work: Term Time 36 hours 40 minutes per week x 39 11:00 to 19:00 Monday to Friday 

with 40 minutes unpaid break per day; Holiday Time 36 hours 40 minutes per week x 13 weeks 09:00 to 17:00 

Monday to Friday with 40 minutes unpaid break per day.  

We are looking for experience of general maintenance; the ability to undertake a range of maintenance tasks,   

including carpentry; good computer skills; GCSE Grade C in Maths or English or equivalent; and a trade             

qualification or equivalent is desirable but not essential. 

We offer a unique opportunity to work within a Rights Respecting School with a strong community ethos, a       

supportive CPD programme and we are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young people and expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. An enhanced DBS check is required 

for all successful candidates. 

Both positions are offered at a salary of CVCC grade D £26216 actual salary (pay award pending).  

For more details and to apply, please visit our website https://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/ and click on the 

‘apply’ button.  

Closing date for all applications is Sunday 3 March 2024. Interviews will take place on Thursday 11 March 2024.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Job of the Week 

These are provided through the MYPATH careers webpage. 

FIREFIGHTER 

Firefighters respond to emergency situations to protect people, the environment and property. 

They also help to increase people’s knowledge of fire safety to prevent fires. 

Firefighters can work full time or work on an on-call basis in their local area. 

The average starting salary for this job is around £23,000 per year. 

JOB OF THE WEEK 6 

https://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m5xg0pC-fOw&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=149


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Studies show that reading for 
pleasure makes a big difference 
to children’s educational         
performance. 

Evidence suggests that children 
who read for enjoyment every 
day not only perform better in 
reading tests than those who 
don’t, but also develop a broader 
vocabulary, increased general 
knowledge and a better            
understanding of other cultures. 

As global learning company  
Pearson says, “Reading for   
pleasure is more likely to          
determine whether a child does 
well at school than their social or 
economic background”. 

The UK government’s Education 
Research Standards Team  says, 
“Evidence suggests that there is a 
positive relationship between 
reading frequency and         
attainment.” 

Not all children love reading 
though—follow this link for top 
tips to help you if you have an 
unwilling reader on your hands 

Supporting learning at home | 
Parentkind.  

(Above copied from Parentkind.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting the 
community and local charity 
shops. The sale of preloved     
uniform is proving successful 
with one of the shops selling out! 
If you have any items that are no 
longer needed but still in very 
good  condition , please donate 
them to one of the local charity 
shops. Both shops have set aside 
rails designated for college      
uniform.  

Clyst Caring Friends is located in 
Broadclyst village and our local 
Barnardo’s shop is in Cranbrook. 

Their opening hours are: 

Clyst Caring Friends, Broadclyst 
(01392 467555) 

Mondays—closed 

Tuesday to Friday—09.30 to 
15.30 

Saturday—09.30 to 12.00 

Sunday—closed 

Barnardo’s, Cranbrook EX5 7DR  
(01404 514934) 

Monday to Saturday—09.00 to 
17.00 

Sunday—10.00 to 16.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mock/GCSE pencil cases are 

available from the Library at a 

cost of £4.50 per pencil case. The 

clear pencil cases include one 

pencil, a blue pen, a red pen, one 

highlighter, a ruler, a compass, a 

protractor, a rubber and a   

sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/home-and-school/supporting-learning-at-home#heading138457
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/home-and-school/supporting-learning-at-home#heading138457
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228

